
This morning we give thanks to God for another season of ministry 
in our church. During the service we will give our grade 8 graduates 
- Hannah Ross and Thomas Dean - Teen Study Bibles and after the 
service we will have a BBQ/potluck lunch. Everyone is welcome to 
stay and enjoy this Sunday meal together.

Next Sunday Karen Lubbers will be with us sharing about her min-
istry in Uganda. After the service we'll be having our annual Straw-
berry/ice-cream social - so bring some strawberries to share! 

July 7th worship service will include commissioning 9 youth 
and 2 leaders to the Niagara SERVE trip that takes place July 13-
20. We will serve the Niagara region with other youth and leaders 
from Ontario 

Prayer Ministry: Prayer requests for the congregational prayer can 
be passed on to the pastor through phone call, email or text, as well 
as coming to the Council room just before the service. A prayer team 
continues to meet in the prayer room before the service.

Our Family Prayers
We give thanks that we have a God who is our refugee and strength 
in all circumstance. We remember in prayer…
-  Marge Norg for scheduled hip surgery on Friday, June 28.
-  Marguerite VanBruinessen and family as her brother in Peterbor-
ough, who has cancer, is now receiving palliative care.
-  Nicole Johnson received news she has three herniated discs which 
causes severe back pain. May the Lord guide the healing process.
-  Family and friends who are not able to worship with us due to ill-
ness and decreased mobility.
-  Pastor Greg and Laurie Lawson in this time of transition 
to Williamsburg.
-  The decisions of Synod 2019.
-  Students looking for meaning-full summer or fulltime employment 
upon graduation.
 
 In our Classis we pray for:  
Fellowship, Barrhavem, Pastor Rick Nanninga

In South Dundas we pray for: All Saints Anglican Parish (Cardinal 
- Prescott - Maitland) Rev. Tracey Lloyd Smith & Rev. David Smith

A warm Welcome 
is extended to our 

visitors and church family.  
We are thankful that you have 

joined us for worship today.  
May God richly bless you,

 as we worship together. 
Please join us for 

refreshments in the  fellowship 
hall after the service. 

June 23, 2019

Pastor Bernie
As June comes to an end so comes the close 
of being your interim pastor. Please feel free to 
contact re any visits in the coming week. 

Gathering Songs

God Calls us to Worship Him 
*Call to Worship  
*Moment of Personal Prayer followed by  
 896  “Lord, Listen to Your Children Praying”
*God’s Greeting 
*Songs of Praise 
 511 “Amid the Thronging Worshippers” 
 MJN 98 “Jesus Name Above All Names”
 
We Renew our Relationship with God
 Call to Confession & Assurance of Pardon
 Song of Salvation:   MJN 106 “You Are My All in All”
 God’s Will:  
*Theme Verse:  Colossians 3:17
*Song of Dedication:  879 “Lord of All Good”
 Presentation of Bibles to Grade 8s
  [children from 3-5 depart for Sunday School]

We Response with Thanksgiving and Prayer
 Offerings: a. Local and Denominational Ministries
                  b. Benevolence Fund
 Offertory Prayer
 Congregational Prayer 
*Song of Preparation:  747 “Breathe on Me, Breath of God”

God Speaks to Us Through His Word
 Scripture:   Luke 16:19-31
 Message: ______ Response to Grace and Pain
 Prayer of Application

God Sends Us into the World with His Blessing
*Song of Response:  559 “Ten Thousand Reasons”
*Affirmation:  463 “The Resurrection of the Body”
*God’s Parting Blessing
*Doxology:  956 “To God Be the Glory”

Sunday Afternoon 4:30pm - 5:30pm 
Dispatches From the Front We will NOT be 
meeting tonight but will finish up next Sunday 4:30pm 
watching a video about Christians in Ethiopia and South 
Sudan, witnessing how former persecutors have become 
preachers of the faith they once tried to destroy. 

Offerings received last Sunday
 Budget  $  7,511
 Indigenous Ministries  $  431  
 Youth Group $  850
P.A.R. for June 2019 (budget)   $6,465

  (*indicates please stand if able)

Song of the Month
In June we'll be learning 879 "Lord of all 
Good". It's an older tune with powerful 
words that reflect what our response 
should be in light of the Holy Spirit living 
in our hearts. 

Verse of the Month - 
"And whatever you do, whether in word 
or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord 
Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father 
through Him." Colossians 3:17.

Happy Birthday

We rejoice with those celebrating more than 70 years 
of age.  Congratulations to Gerda Hogeveen and Hilda 
VandeKemp celebrating 80 years on the 4th of July.

This Week - June
24   Cindy Guthrie
26 Will Brunsveld
 Harold Jansen
27 Karen Lubbers 
 Cathy Van Veen
29 Lauren Byers

Next Week - July
2 Patty Tibben
3 Bryce Westervelt
4 Brenan Don
 Gerda Hogeveen
 Hilda VandeKemp
5 Paul Venema
 Gabriel McCourt

Williamsburg Christian
Reformed Church

Sunday Morning 
Worship Service  9:30 a.m.

Child care provided 
for infants and toddlers 

during the morning worship service.

Junior Sunday School 
for children 3, 4 & 5 years old

Dismissed during the worship service.

Sunday Afternoon 
Bible Study  4:30 pm



Deacon Report: 
The deacons had a meeting on Monday night and with the addi-
tion of 2 new members and 2 members leaving some changes 
have taken place. Anjo Norg is now chairman. Stuart Staal is 
treasurer. Andrew Harbers is secretary and Peter Venema is our 
correspondence coordinator.  Stuart and Peter will have signing 
authority once the proper bank paper work is complete 

CALENDAR of EVENTS
 
June 23  SUNDAY
The Annual Spring BBQ/potluck is TODAY after the morning 
service. Please come and enjoy sausages/hotdogs and please 
bring a side/salad or dessert to share. 

June 24 MONDAY 7 p.m. 
Join Redeemer Christian High School as we celebrate our 
class of 2019 graduates on Monday, June 24th at 7 p.m. at 
The Metropolitan Bible Church. Refreshments served after the 
ceremony.

June 25 TUESDAY 7:30pm Elder's Meeting

June 26  WEDNESDAY 7pm  FAC
Just a reminder that there is a FAC meeting on June 26 at 7 
pm.  All members, new and out-going, are encouraged to at-
tend.

June 27 THURSDAY  NOON
Please join us on June 27 at the Morrisburg Legion for our 
Diner's Club.  Dinner served at noon.  Menu has yet to be 
determined, but whatever it is, it will be tasty.  Call the J.W 
MacIntosh Senior Support Centre at 613-535-2924 to reserve 
your seat.

June 30  SUNDAY  annual strawberry/ice-cream 
social, after morning service

JULY 8-12   WILLIAMSBURG VBS   Are you ready to ROAR 
because God is good?! All children JK-grade 
6 are invited to join us for an exciting week of 
Science Experiments, Songs, Bible Les-
sons, Games and Snacks. VBS also needs 
energetic volunteers who are grade 7 and up 
to give the 70+ children an awesome week. 

Please contact Pastor Joe if you can help before the week or 
during the week! 

"VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
The Junior Sunday School pro-
gram is still looking for volunteers 
to help teach during the summer 
months. To sign up, see the sign-up 
sheet, or speak to Nicole.

NUSREY - ONE ROOM
In the larger Adventurers room.
The Cuddler and Adventures 
Nursery Rooms have merged 
for the time being. If you are un-
able to take your turn, please find 
a replacement.  Teens may trade 
with teens and adults with adults

Offering Schedule 
June 23 Benevolence Fund The Benevolence Fund is de-
signed to provide financial assistance to both church members 
and members of the community who are experiencing difficulties 
meeting needs such as food, shelter, clothing, health care or 
other financial needs. Recently the Deacons have had numer-
ous requests for assistance and are asking for your support to 
this fund.

June 30 Community Food Share (formerly Dundas Coun-
ty Food Bank) is a registered charity created to help fight hunger 
in our community. Community Food Share operates from two 
locations which are open three times a week and a food cup-
board open one day a week. We serve over 350 families, rep-
resenting more than 1,000 people, 40% of whom are children. 
Our programs are supported through generous donations from 
individuals, businesses, churches and service organizations in 
the community.

July 7  Open Doors
July 14 The Bible League

Dear congregation,
In an effort to help Pastor Greg and Laurie put 
names and faces of the congregation together, we 
would like to make a very informal photo directory, 
and ideally have it available when they arrive. It will 

just be something simple, not one that will be distributed to the 
whole congregation.
After the service, this Sunday, June 23 Jenn Wagensveld will be 
available to take your photo. Gail Vanderveen will be helping her 
in organizing the flow of families, so see her to get your name on 
the list, or kindly follow her to the designated location (hopefully 
outside) when called.
If you have a photo that is fairly recent, feel free to email it to 
Tanya Geertsema at mtgkids3@gmail.com. If you are not avail-
able this Sunday, or if a member of your family is missing, we 
can also take pictures next week, or we can make a collage of 
your family with individual photos.
We will also be including a family tree, in an attempt to connect 
the multi-generational families represented in our congregation. 
We thought it would also be a helpful tool for them. Tanya will 
also be putting that together.
Thanks in advance for your cooperation in getting this project 
completed quickly and smoothly.

Ottawa Christian Counseling Service:  Dundas County Divi-
sional office.  Please call the Ottawa office at 729-8454 to con-
tact Elizabeth. All new clients must dial 0 for general inquiries. 

PLEASE NOTE!Elder
Hall Monitor

Deacons
Projector

Usher 
Front Door

Musician
Song Leader 

Nursery

 
Jr. SS Teacher 

Helper
Craft

Helper
Helper
Coffee

June 23
Eric Don
JohnMenkhorst
Anjo Norg
Josh G.
Neil V.
Bridget D.
Pam 
Shannon/Siena
Eva R. 
Jessica M.
Jason S.
Nicole
David
Emma
*Amy
Annika
Harold & Mary
Josh & Sarah

June 30
Neil Vandermeer
Harold DeJong
Stuart Staal
Devin G.
Tim V.
Jason S.
Jessica
group of 3
Karen M.
Dan S.
Megan D.

Neil & Christine
Derrick & Janet

July 7
Jack Menkhorst
Jason Wagensveld
Peter Venema
Chris J.
Jack V.
Margo V.
Margo
Mike
Jeff T.
Nancy D.
Shannon G.

Ed & Jolanda
Theo & Ria

July 14
Harold Douma
Dan Schuler
Andrew Harbers
Tony V.
Jo-Ann H.
Devin G.
Margo 
Shirley
LauraLee D.
Melanie M.
Devin G.

Mike & Jackie
Tony & Jessica
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Woodland Villa:    June 30  T. & J. VanderVeen, Y. & G. VanderVeen. P. Venema
 July 14 J.& J. Menkhorst, J.&K. Menkhorst, P. Venema

Letter to the missionary this week -  J. & K. Menkhorst  Email: ttklubbers@hotmail.com

CONTACT INFO:
Interim Pastor Rev. Bernie Bakker bernie.bakker@gmail.com  or call/text 905-626-1829 
Youth & Young Adults Pastor Rev. Joe Groeneveld 613-535-2875, 613-295-0888  josephgroeneveld@gmail.com 
CHURCH  www.williamsburgcrc.org  12436 Cty. Rd. 18, Williamsburg, ON   613-535-2227
Custodian / Church hall rental - Bill & Jo-Anne Hoftyzer 613-652-1211 / jwhoftyzer@hotmail.com
Bulletin Deadline is Thursday noon  wcrcbulletin@gmail.com  613-448-3638, text 613-330-4481 Alice Schuler




